February __, 2015

Draft – 2/12/15


The Honorable Nancy Pelosi
Minority Leader 
United States House of Representatives
[bookmark: _GoBack]Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Harry Reid
Minority Leader 
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510




Dear Minority Leader Pelosi and Minority Leader Reid:

The undersigned organizations have come together to thank you for your strong stand against religion being used as an excuse to harm anyone.  Your continued leadership is critical to stopping any new legislative initiatives in this area in the 114th Congress. In fact, Congress has begun to consider these issues already, with a House Judiciary Committee Subcommittee for the Constitution and Civil Justice Hearing on “Oversight of the Religious Freedom Restoration Action and the Religious Land Use and Institutionalized Persons Act” on February 13, 2015.

The groups that have signed onto this letter work on behalf of [we’ll list the different types of groups signing the letter, such as faith communities, religious liberty, free speech, children, women, people of color, the LGBTQ community, labor, reproductive health, those at the end of life, those with HIV/AIDS, etc.] and a variety of other issues.  Together, we represent many millions of Americans across this country. 

Our nation’s laws have long protected the freedom of religion and belief– but not the right to impose those beliefs on others.  The American people agree. For example, 83 percent of adults believe that “people are entitled to their religious beliefs, but this does not give them the right to harm other people.”  

The [# of] organizations that have signed this letter, despite our different missions, hold in common the core principle that religion should not be used to discriminate.  We thank you for doing the same.  We, and the many millions of people we represent, stand with you in opposing any efforts to pass legislation that would allow religion to be misused in this way.
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